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Student success Committee Minutes
November 8, 2017 – 2:00 p.m.
ACA 2507

Present:	Deborah diCesare, Sherri Rodriguez, Eric Maceyko, Meghan Gaynor Cason, Rosie Avetisyan, John Kawai, Chris Nielsen
Absent:	Mary John, Raquel Sanchez

Resources:	Llanet Martín

Guests:	
Recorded by: Ilene Sutter
  AN = Action Needed	AT = Action Taken	D = Discussion	I = Information Only

	Agenda Item
	
	Discussion/Decisions

	Meeting called to order:
	
	2:07 pm

	Approval of Oct. 11, 2017 Minutes
	
	M/S/P Cason/Green
D. Green abstains.

	New member welcome
	I
	Chris Nielsen will join the committee pending Senate and union approval.

	Reports
	
	

	Strengthening Student Success conference 
	I, D
	The state is ending the Common Assessment Initiative (CAI).  
The College has actively used multiple measures and will continue to do so for Math and English, but imperfections remain for English as a Second Language (ESL) students. 
The Office of Institutional Effectiveness will be consulted regarding the development of a multiple measure assessment for ESL students.
AB 705 has been passed and will allow students one year to enter into transfer credit level Math and English.
S. Weigand and D. diCesare will explore an intrusive tutoring practice presented at the conference.
Guided Pathways and integrated planning were major topics of discussion.  The State Chancellor discussed the pathways movement, along with best practices research methodologies to achieve the best pathways.
Michelle Fowles and Amari Williams were invited to the conference to serve on panels highlighting some of the College’s practices.


	Open Ed 2017 Conference (M. Cason)
	I, D
	M. Cason attended the conference.  
Ohio State presented research on the impact of Open Educational Resources (OER) found faculty are most receptive to OER adoption when the focus is on course redesign (to improve student outcomes) rather than student savings. 
At Ohio State, student success either remained the same or improved compared to non-OER courses, and the student perceived course materials to be the same or better compared to paid content. These findings are consistent with other OER research
Inclusive access was discussed.  Inclusive access allows bookstores to work with publishers to provide day one textbooks through an LMS (Canvas), and Learning Tools Interoperability (LTI) enables immediate delivery to the student.  
If a student drops the class or does not wish to have access to the text, they can opt out of the textbook purchase; if they decide to keep the text, they would be charged a fee after a period of time. 
This method allows immediate availability for class materials, and helps mitigate waiting on textbook vouchers and other financial sources.
The following concerns were raised:
Publishers can use students for market research and see how they use materials
Students lose access after the semester ends
Difficulties implementing the process
The College taking responsibility for collecting funds from students for this purpose. 
Many schools require faculty to complete professional development prior to awarding stipends or awards for adopting OER.
Cengage has a new paid platform that uses OER textbooks in conjunction with their own learning platform.  Discussion ensued regarding whether or not publishers are viable sources for OER. 
An OER sub-committee or workgroup was suggested.
Questions regarding OER should be addressed to M. Cason.



	New business
	
	

	1. OER designation in schedule of classes
	I, D, AN
	Starting winter 2018, the schedule of classes will be required to include an icon indicating zero-cost classes.
Currently, faculty members teaching zero-cost classes are asked to report to their department chairperson, who is responsible for reporting the information to Academic Affairs for programming into PeopleSoft.
Galleys are provided to the department chairs, who are tasked with ensuring that classes are assigned appropriately. The process detailed above was communicated by M. Jordan at the Chairs and Directors meeting. 
At this campus, it is up to the individual instructor to submit their book orders to the bookstore. At other colleges, it is up to the department chair to submit orders to the bookstore. 
Communication from department chairs has been a challenge; another conversation at Chairs and Directors will be held in order to articulate that chairs should request OER designations from faculty members. 
Committee members addressed a scenario in which an OER course is reassigned to a non-OER instructor. The committee felt that the issue should be addressed by the Academic Senate and perhaps general counsel.  There is a disclaimer in the schedule, but the bigger concern is fairness to students regarding advertising low- or no-cost classes without a guarantee.
The issue of buying and returning books at the bookstore was raised, and of whether or not last-minute instructors were required to adopt the existing class materials.
This topic must be brought to Senate.


	Evaluating institutional support for OER 
	I
	This agenda item will be addressed at a future meeting

	Old Business
	
	

	1. Print on demand OER
	I
	This agenda item will be addressed at next meeting. 

	Zero Textbook Cost (ZTC) grant update
	I
	The Zero Textbook Cost grant will be used to create degrees for Communications and other areas. 
. 
Suggestions were made to increase the level of student engagement, perhaps through the ASU. The committee plans to increase outreach to the ASU; for the ZTC grant, M. Cason suggested a kickoff event in the spring involving the ASU.
Textbooks that integrate with our Learning Management System (LMS) and also allow student annotations are a possibility
Course materials will be developed in Canvas in order to be repurposed by faculty teaching the same courses.
A Canvas shell could be ready with all necessary course materials, which could also address the issue of last minute text adoptions. 
A professional development OER course will be developed in Canvas and should be available to faculty in the winter. 
If a faculty member chooses to complete the course and commits to offering a ZTC course for a minimum of two semesters, they will receive a stipend of about $300 to take the course, and $1500 to create a ZTC Canvas shell.

 

	Valley Integrated Planning Committee (VIPC) update
	I, D
	A history of the Integrated Plan was reviewed by L. Martin. 
The Integrated Plan was approved by both the Academic Senate and Institutional Effectiveness Council (IEC); the plan was approved with a set of conditions attached.
M. Cason distributed a list of the conditions. 
The conditions were requested two days before the Senate meeting and none were included as part of the requirements for the state template.  
A separate document was created with additional objectives and activities, separate from the state document; it includes more detail. 
Efforts to increase communication are being made through the VIPC. The last committee meeting began with many members and ended with fewer, which may become an issue in terms of communicating back to constituencies. 
M. Cason stated that the communication of the evaluation component might be an issue, and asked if there were mechanisms in place for reporting back data.
Basic Skills has documented everything on the Foundational Skills web site. 
L. Martín stated that there are different degrees of data collection; some are mandated by the state to be used in the scorecard and other areas.  Data is still being collected for new initiatives, and areas that have gathered more insular data within the unit have been asked to provide a progress report.  There seems to be miscommunication about this; people were collecting different kinds of data.  
Goal six was developed to the group to become more intentional about the kind of data they collect. 
M. Cason suggested a VIPC annual report as an option for reporting benchmarks, progress, and impact. Report would be shared with all constituents.
The state has extended the deadline for submitting the plan to January 31, but the district deadline is November 21.  The plan will be brought to the Board in January. 
S. Weigand has been elected chair for the year and the committee is working on a charter. Additional conversations will involve implementing plan goals. 


	Adjournment
	
	3:30 pm

	Future Meeting Dates
	
	12/13/17, 2/14/18, 3/14/18, 4/11/18, 5/9/18
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